Sheet Metal Workers Local 25 Retirees Newsletter

President

Donald Sullivan Jr. 35 Gaskill Drive Little Egg Harbor, NJ 08087 prowler4801@aol.com 201-919-1255

Executive Board

Vice President

Lew Bivona 21 Cedar Knoll Rd. Jackson, NJ 08527 biglewnj@optonline.net 732-276-6222

Recording Secretary

Edwin Van Clief 314 Valley Rd. Clark, NJ 07066 retiredhardhat101@gmail.com Captainknarf@aol.com 908-242-7046

Treasurer

W.Frank LeGates 8204 Sanctuary Blvd. Riverdale, NJ 07457 973-271-7854

Barry Boland Ron Douglas Angelo Gattozzi Joe Geiger Tom Glennon Ray Kaszyk Sibby Moleti Dan Smith Dan Smith Jr.

March 6, 2023,

Dear Fellow Retirees.

The next Retirees' luncheon will be held on March 15, 2023 at 12:00, noon, Costas Restaurant, 120 Chestnut Street Roselle Park, NJ 07740. Price per person is \$25.00. The Retirees Club has a 30 person minimum guarantee with Costas. PLEASE RSVP (this luncheon only) to Don Sullivan or Ed VanClief if you plan to attend.

38 retirees attended the January luncheon. Gary Ross was our January member of the month winner and Frank Korszoloski was the February member of the month winner, both for \$100 each. Business Agent Craig Hoffmann won the 50/50 and he generously returned it to the club. Thank you Craig, we can use the money. Over the years, many out-of-state club members have been member of the month winners. We thank you for your continued support.

This luncheon will be a follow up to the November 2022 Health Care Meeting/Luncheon. President Joe Demark, Ginger Olson, Karleen O'Neill and a United Health Care representative will be there to further discuss the new plan. This will be the last meeting for the foreseeable future to get your questions answered and inform the representatives as to what works and what doesn't work for the members.

On behalf of Joe Demark, I urge all retired members to attend this luncheon.

The Executive Board hopes that all of the past club members will soon rejoin the club since Covid and return to the bi-monthly luncheons.

I would like to acknowledge Bill Roeland for making a 3 1/2 hour ride each way from Delaware to attend the last luncheon.

Financial Secretary W.Frank LeGates will continue to collect dues for club members. Checks for \$25 should be made payable to Local #25 Retirees Club. Only those who pay annually are retiree club members and are eligible to win the member of the month \$100. Please send payment to: W.Frank LeGates at 8204 Sanctuary Blvd. Riverdale, NJ 07457. Kindly include an updated phone number and email address.

Sadly, I regret to announce the passing of retired Brothers George Betts, Willie Huey and John Riley.

I am adding something new to the newsletter. If a club member's children/grandchildren have a few "bragging" accolades to share, I will include them. Send them to me directly.

Sibby Moleti's granddaughter, Samantha, is a student at Salve Regina University in Newport, RI. She is in her sophomore year pursuing a nursing degree. Samantha is also a midfielder/attacker on the Salve Regina women's varsity lacrosse team. When Samantha was in her freshman year, she finished 2nd on the team in both goals & points & is one of Salve's top returnees as she led the team in caused turnovers (18) last year while finishing 3rd on the team in ground balls (23) & 3rd in draws. Sibby"s grandson, Cameron Wernicki will be graduating from SUNY Cortland University, NY with a teaching degree in May.

Dues payment slip	
Cc: Demark, Brooks, Hoffmann, Melahn, Conte, Pasquinucci,	
Respectfully, Don Sullivan Jr. President	

Member

Telephone number and email